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TITLE:
Resolution urging the legislature and the Governor of the State of New York to enact legislation preventing the Metropolitan Transportation Authority from authorizing any future fare increase until the Comptroller of the State of New York reviews its financial plan to determine whether a fare increase is reasonable or necessary.

Introduction

On May 1, 2003, the Committee on Transportation, chaired by Council Member John Liu, will hold a hearing on Res. No. 833.  Res. No. 833 calls upon the legislature and the Governor of the State of New York to enact legislation preventing the Metropolitan Transportation Authority from authorizing any future fare increase until the Comptroller of the State of New York reviews its financial plan to determine whether a fare increase is reasonable or necessary.

Background

On April 23, 2003, New York State Comptroller Alan G. Hevesi issued the results of his “Examination of the Finances of the Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA).”  According to the Comptroller’s findings, the MTA realized $600 million in savings as a result of debt restructuring and rather than using this money to close the agency’s current budget gap, the agency chose to allocate only part of this money towards 2003, putting the remainder towards the projected deficit for 2004.  The MTA claims that this action enabled them to prevent a larger fare increase in 2004 than that which is set to go into effect on May 4, which increases the fare on all New York City subways and buses by fifty cents.  

The major area of concern for the Comptroller concerning the MTA’s accounting methods is the lack of public disclosure involved.  The Comptroller is one of many City and State elected officials who have been calling for transparency and accountability at the MTA since 2002 when the agency began to discuss the possibility of a fare hike.  The agency claimed that its financial statements were available to all who requested them and testified before the City Council as well as at numerous other public hearings throughout the City that a fare increase was immediately necessary.

Although the many elected officials and members of the riding public stood in strong opposition, on March 6, 2003, the MTA board unanimously approved the fare hike.  This vote was taken despite the fact that the MTA’s revised financial statements for 2003-2004 had not been released and the Comptroller’s report had not been completed.  Comptroller Hevesi reports that his office had to subpoena documents that detailed the transfers of surplus money from the MTA.  Had this financial data been made available to the public as well as the MTA board prior to the fare hike vote, the proposed increase may not have passed as seamlessly as it did, if at all. 

In order to prevent this type of unfortunate sequence of events in the future, Comptroller Hevesi has indicated that he will request that the State legislature and the Governor pass legislation that prevents the MTA from taking action on any future fare and toll increase until the Comptroller’s office reviews the MTA’s financial plan.  Res. No. 883 supports the request for the State legislature to enact this legislation to ensure that the MTA is more accountable to the public in the future.
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